TRANSPAC
Transportation Partnership and Cooperation
Clayton, Concord, Martinez, Pleasant Hill, Walnut Creek and Contra Costa County
1211 Newell Avenue, Suite 200
Walnut Creek, CA 94596
(925) 937-0980

April 13, 2023

Timothy Haile

Executive Director

Contra Costa Transportation Authority
2999 Oak Road, Suite 100

Walnut Creek, CA 94597

RE: Status Letter for TRANSPAC Meeting — April 13, 2023

Dear Mr. Haile:

The TRANSPAC Committee met on April 13, 2023. The following is a summary of the meeting
and action items:

1. Appointed Briana Byrne, representing the City of Walnut Creek, as the primary
representative on the CCTA CBPAC for the term ending December 31, 2023.

2. Received information on the State Transportation Improvement Program Call for

Projects.

Approved the continuation of remote teleconferencing meetings of the TRANSPAC

Board and TAC through May 13, 2023, pursuant to Brown Act provisions under AB 361.

Discussed the TRANSPAC Work Plan for FY 2023/2024.

Received information on the State Route 239 project.

Received information on the 511 Contra Costa Program and upcoming events.
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Please contact me at (925) 937-0980, or email at matt@graybowenscott.com if you need
additional information.

Sincerely,
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Matthew Todd
Managing Director

cc. TRANSPAC Representatives; TRANSPAC TAC and staff
Matt Kelly and Hisham Noemi, CCTA Staff
Robert Samiento, TRANSPLAN; Diane Burgis, Chair, TRANSPLAN
Darlene Amaral, SWAT; Karen Stepper, Chair, SWAT
John Nemeth, WCCTAC; Chris L Kelley, Chair, WCCTAC
Tarienne Grover, CCTA Staff
June Catalano, Diane Bentley (City of Pleasant Hill)
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TRANSPAC
Transportation Partnership and Cooperation
Clayton, Concord, Martinez, Pleasant Hill, Walnut Creek and Contra Costa County
1211 Newell Avenue, Suite 200
Walnut Creek, CA 94596
(925) 937-0980

April 13, 2023

Timothy Haile

Executive Director

Contra Costa Transportation Authority
2999 Oak Road, Suite 100

Walnut Creek, CA 94597

RE: Appointment of TRANSPAC Representative(s) to the CCTA CBPAC

Dear Mr. Haile:

At its regular meeting on April 13, 2023, the TRANSPAC Board appointed Briana Byrne
(Walnut Creek), as the primary representative on the CCTA CBPAC for the term ending
December 31, 2023. Briana Byrne replaced Smadar Boardman who now serves on the

TCC.

CONTACT INFORMATION

Briana Byrne

City of Walnut Creek,

Associate Traffic Engineer

1666 N Main Street, Walnut Creek CA 94596
(925) 943-5899 x2260 (W)
byrne@walnut-creek.org

Please contact me at (925) 937-0980, or email at matt@graybowenscott.com if you need
additional information.

Sincerely,
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Matthew Todd
Managing Director

cc: Peter Cloven, TRANSPAC Chair
Tarlenne Grover
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